
 
9th February 2018 
 
FoPM Cake Sale 
 
12th—19th February 2018 
 
Spring Half Term 
 
23rd February 2018 
 
RSPB Big Schools Bird Watch 
 
5th & 6th March 2018 
 
Inset Days. School closed 
 
26th March 2018 
 
Music day 
 
29th March 2018 
 
Last day of term. 2pm Finish 
 
16th April 2018 
 
First Day of Summer Term 
 
28th May—1st June 2018 
 
Summer Half Term 
 
6th July 2018 
 
Inset day. School closed 
 
23rd July 2018 
 
Last day of term. 2pm Finish 
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This week we have been celebrating Chinese New Year! Classes have learnt 
about Chinese traditions such as dragon dancing. 
 
The Lower School have enjoyed celebrating Chinese New Year. The classes have 

been tasting Chinese food such as noodles, rice, fortune cookies and spring rolls. 

We have also been looking and learning about Chinese Dragons including 

making art work about the year of the dog. 

The pupils in Poppy  are celebrating by making lanterns and tasting noodles . 

Dragonfly have been making Chinese New Year Dragons this week and learning a 
Chinese New Year song. 

Magpie class made their own beautiful dragon puppets.  

In Willow class students played drums to accompany Chinese music.  

The Bridge class enjoyed tasting some Chinese food including yummy spring 
rolls!  

To end the celebrations we are had Chinese New Year assembly on Friday. 

Chinese New Year 



In the News 

 

 

 

Lower School News 

Upper School News 

.  

We have had a fantastic start to the year in the upper school. Magpie 
class have been learning how to look after their teeth and had lots of fun 
practising with giant teeth! In the Bridge class students have been 
learning about China and painted beautiful Chinese dragons. Primrose 
students have been exploring America and enjoyed the sensory story 
‘Grease’. Willow class have been bowling at the Guildford Spectrum each 
week as part of their Duke of Edinburgh Bronze award, the students have 
been getting lots of strikes! In Waterfall class students have been reading 
a variety of poems and then had a chance to write their own acrostic 
poetry.  

See you next half term!  

Middle School News 

 
Maple Class are reading Percy Jackson and the Lightening Thief, using sensory props related to this story. 
In maths they have been using addition, number and length. Sensory Circuits are a big hit during P.E in the hall. 
During Cross Curricular, the class have been studying Bali and making papier mache volcanoes. 
In Poppy Class the pupils have enjoyed the topic of water, and creating lots of water experiments. In Kingfisher 
Class, the cross curricular theme is the Isle of Wight and made coloured sand bottles. 
They have also been visiting Bentley Copse on a weekly basis. In literacy, the class have been studying How My 
Body Works including bones, the muscles and the senses. Lavender Class have 
taken their pupils horse riding in Cranleigh with the RDA which has been really 
exciting. They have also been looking at the theme of water and seeing which 
items float or sink. In literacy, the class have been reading Charlie and the 
Chocolate Factory, using sensory props throughout. In Dragonfly Class they 
have been looking at The Water Cycle and learning songs related to water. 
Cornflower Class studied Australia and made boomerangs, listened to 
Australian music, made the Sydney Opera House using paper plates, and 
pupils boarded a plane, made their passports and showed their boarding 
passes. Such fun! 

The Lower School have had a very successful half term. There have been 

many adventures in Springboard and Otters Class whilst reading the 

story ‘We’re going on a Bear Hunt’. Minnows Class and Sunflowers Class 

have been learning about ‘Little Red Hen’ and her friends the Lazy Dog, 

the Sleepy Cat and the Noisy Duck, whilst Hedgehogs Class have been 

‘Sharing a Shell’ under the sea with Julia Donaldson.  



 

 

 Online Payment Reminder 

We would like to remind you to register for 

online payments for school lunches using Tucasi. 

This enables you to make  payments using debit/

credit card. It is quick and easy use. 

There is a link to log in on the home page of our 

website.  

If you need a new registration code for first time 

log in then please contact the school office. 

 RSPB Big Schools Bird Watch 

On Friday 23rd February the school is taking part in 

the RSPB Big Schools Bird Watch. The day is being 

organised by the school councils. The students will 

be doing lots of bird filled activities including  going 

on a bird count, indoors and out, and making bird 

feeders . 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As promised in the last newsletter we are delighted to confirm that the funds raised from the previous cake sale will cover 
the cost of a music day for the whole school. The event will take place on the 26th March. A duo, Jonny and Nicola Pike will 
spend the day at school creating sounds and/or a short tune with the students that describes the school and areas around 
the school. Jonny and Nicola will record each little piece for the students. This will be fun for all and a great way for the 
children to experience a different take on music. 
 
We are also very pleased to announce that our valentine theme cake sale made a 
fantastic £258. Thank you very much to all those who came along for the event and to 
everyone who kindly sent in a donation. Without your support these such fundraising 
activities would not be possible. 
 
Going forward, we are looking to now be able to fund a summer activity for the school 
to enjoy. For this to be made possible we will continue with the cake sales to ensure we 
can raise enough funds to cover the next event. We will of course keep you posted on 
the date of the next cake sale in due course. 

Another way we can also all help the school is through the easy fund organisation where you can donate straight to 
Destination Pond Meadow with purchases you make online.  Use the Easyfundraising website link below and follow the 
instructions to register.  

It really is easy peasy to set up, takes literally a few minutes and has over 3,000 retailers to chose from. When you make a 
purchase the retailer will then donate a percentage to your chosen charity, Destination Pond Meadow. This really will make 
all the difference to help continue to raise money for the charity. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/pondmeadow/?q=Destin 

Best Wishes, 

The Friends of Pond Meadow 

Friends of Pond Meadow 

https://www.scopay.com/login.html

